


















From: yankee27thor@aol.com [mailto:yankee27thor@aol.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, March 04, 2015 12:07 PM 
To: TURNER, Tina; trl617@hotmail.com 
Cc: tim.fish@us.huhtamaki.com 
Subject: Re: ABCUSA Matthew 25 Grant CABIN 3 - THE OUTPOST 
 
Dear Tina, 
Thank you for allowing us the opportunity to provide some clarity on the two important aspects of the 
eligibility requirements, before our application is brought to the discernment team for review. 
  
The first concern was, "this ministry needs to be directly associated with an ABC church or 
region".  
     "Cabin 3- The Outpost" is currently based in and is and will be a ministry of "Gods 
Vision Christian Church" (GVCC) which is an American Baptist Church, USA, in the 
Iroquois Association, NYS.   GVCC was formerly called "The Hannibal Community 
Church" and before that it was called "The Hannibal Congregational Society", dating 
back to the early 1800s. It has been an ABC USA church all this time. Same building, 
same families, same ABC USA affiliation, just new names. 
     I myself am a licensed ABC USA Pastor, recently completing the Lay study program, 
a process that took over ten years to complete. I am also the American Baptist Men, 
NYS Youth Director and have been for the past 6 years.  I have been a member of 
GVCC for the past 27 years. 
     We will also be continuing to work closely with the American Baptist Men NYS and 
NJ disaster relief teams and programs. 
     If we were to receive the Mathew 25 grant money, it could be payable to Gods Vision 
Christian Church, they would then pass the money to "Cabin 3 - The Outpost".  This is 
one of the outreaches and missions of GVCC.  
  
     The second concern was, " the discernment team is charged with meeting the primary wish of 
the donor that these funds be used to “directly assist impoverished people by helping meet the needs of 
housing, feeding, education and health with regard to the less fortunate.” The statement you included in 
the last paragraph on page 2 and in the mission statement on page 3 does not fully meet this criteria as 
it is stated." 
     Cabin 3 - The Outpost will offer a safe environment where impoverished people, adults, teens, youth 
can safely enter and spend time enjoying FREE meals, such as soups, sandwiches, nuts and fruit as well 
as drinks like coffee, tea, milk, etc. and will be welcome to warm up in the winter and cool down in the 
summer. The Outpost will be a place where these lost and sometimes forgotten people can hangout, 
enjoy food, while listening to Christian music, both live and videos.  Our goal is to not only feed them a 
meal or snack but to offer them spiritual food.  Many of the folks in the area where we will be located do 
not know the Lord, are unchurched and need hope, the hope that an introduction to Christ can 
offer.  There will be water bottles available for folks to take with them and if possible food as well. We will 
also provide warm clothing, blankets and boots during planned clothing giveaways. 
     We also plan to have quarterly "career nights" where we will invite area employers, trade schools, 
community colleges and the local State University to attend where we can actually help the needy and 
impoverished people connect to people who can help them better themselves.  Information will always be 
available on how folks can obtain their High School GED, find assistance for heat and utilities, information 
on housing and programs for food assistance for men, woman and children. 
     Also we intend to have weekly visits from the local crisis pregnancy center, a Christian 
organization.  They have shown interest in possibly having a presence in The Outpost which will help 
young impoverished mothers and families connect with the education, health and financial needs involved 



with a pregnancy.  We will always be there to help the young moms and dads through their pregnancies, 
offering assistance in supplies, clothing, education, support and resources. 
      We have a licensed Counselor at GVCC who would like to volunteer her time and have regular office 
hours at least two days a week in The Outpost, helping the impoverished and less fortunate folks who 
struggle with addictions, mental issues and abuse but do not have the funds to seek other counseling. 
     Cabin 3 - The Outpost will also form disaster relief teams from the young adults, adults and teens that 
come into the Outpost. Many of these needy folks have amazing hearts and really want to feel needed in 
some way. They do not have much money to help but they do have time to help and many would feel that 
they are giving back by being able to attend disaster relief trips and help families and individuals who 
have lost everything due to natural disasters.  The Outpost would raise local awareness of the disaster 
relief needs, we would train folks on how to use the tools, power equipment, generators etc and then 
actually form response teams that will work with the American Baptist Men NYS on actual disasters. 
     The money from the Math 25 Grant would make all of this possible. It will help to provide food and 
drinks, heat, clothing, knowledge, opportunity for advancement, training, counseling, and education. It will 
also provide a loving atmosphere where folks can see Jesus Christ through music, word, prayer and love 
in action.  We are not just talking about problems, we are giving solutions to problems, we are giving 
hope, we are showing that there is a different way to live, a Christ centered way to live.  
  
As  for our Mission Statement, we tried to keep it simple so it is easy for those coming to the Outpost to 
read and understand. The mission summary I think is very good and really says it all. "Reach, teach, 
show, go".  
     We will REACH out to people who need our help, if they need clothing, food, knowledge, counseling, 
etc, we will do our best to provide it or connect them with the people they need.  
     We will TEACH impoverished folks how they can better their lives by connecting them with education 
opportunites, schools, employers. We will teach teens and impoverished folks struggling with addictions, 
family issues, pregnancies that there is hope, we will teach them that God loves them and has a plan for 
their lives. 
     We will SHOW them that we care about them by feeding them, helping them, providing clothing for 
them, providing a place that they can enjoy and feel welcome in. We will show them the love of Christ. 
We will show them that there is hope. 
     We will GO where they are and invite them in, see what they need and help them. We will GO to 
disaster areas and help families who have lost everything and show them that they still have hope, and 
that we are there to help. 
     Cabin 3 - The Outpost intends to be on the frontlines, doing whatever it takes to help whoever needs 
help. We are way more than a food pantry that hands families a box of food each month. We will provide 
not just a meal for a day, but education, knowledge and hope that can change their lives. 
  
     If there are any further questions, pleased feel free to contact me at anytime. 
Thanks again. 
Sincerely, 
Erik Svereika - (315) 564-6133 
  
  
     
     
      
Thank you for submitting your application for the Matthew 25 Grant. 
  
I wanted to give you the opportunity to provide a little more clarity on two important aspects of the 
eligibility requirements before your application is brought before the discernment team for review. 
  
First, this ministry needs to be directly associated with an ABC church or region. Grant funds will be sent 
to the church and not to the individual mission project. Your application is not clear on which ABC 



affiliated organization you are partnering with. It has been our policy in administering this grant to trust 
the local churches/regions who are the ministry partners/sponsors.  If an award is made, the check will 
be made payable to the partnering organization.  They will then distribute the funds to your 
ministry.  Since we do not have adequate staffing to monitor and investigate all of the ministries that 
apply, we have chosen to trust our churches and regions to be the gatekeepers.   
  
Additionally, the discernment team is charged with meeting the primary wish of the donor that these 
funds be used to “directly assist impoverished people by helping meet the needs of housing, feeding, 
education and health with regard to the less fortunate.” The statement you included in the last 
paragraph on page 2 and in the mission statement on page 3 does not fully meet this criteria as it is 
stated. 
  
Since I have not been able to review and respond before today, I do not expect you to be able to 
resubmit updated information before the March 1 deadline. If you could provide more information to 
address these concerns by March 15 I would appreciate it. 
  
Feel free to call me with any questions, 
  
Tina 
Tina M. Turner 
Executive Assistant 
Mission Resource Development 
American Baptist Churches USA 
Phone: (800) 222-3872 x2322 
              (610) 768-2322 
www.abc-usa.org 
  
American Baptists serving as the hands and feet of Christ 
 

http://www.abc-usa.org/

	GodsVisionChristianChurchHannibalNY
	cabin3

